
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
1 August 2025 

olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Mrs Caroline Madigan 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Mon 4 Aug Yr 6 Confirmation 
Reflection Day 
Fri 8 Aug Feast of St Mary of the 
Cross MacKillop. Mass at 
9.00am 7.00pm Confirmation 
Mon 11-Thur 14 Aug Book Fair 
Mon 11 Aug Yr 5 Scienceworks 
excursion 
Tues 12 Aug Yr 4 Traffic School 
excursion 
Wed 13th Aug - Professional 
Development Day for Staff (no 
school for children) Religious 
Education Focus 
Fri 15 Aug Feast of the Assump-
tion 
Mon 25 Aug Book Week Parade 
Tues 26 Aug Yr 3 Traffic School 
excursion 
 

PAB Meetings 
Wed 20 Aug 7.00pm 
Wed 19 Nov 7.00pm 

P&F Meetings 
Tues 12 Aug 7.00pm 
Wed 5 Nov 7.00pm 
 
2025 Professional Development 

Days for staff - No school for 
the children 

Term 3 
Wed 13th August - Religious 
Education Focus 
Term 4 
Mon 3rd of November 
 
1:00pm finish days at the end of 
each term 
Term 3 - Fri 19th September  
Term 4 - Tues 16th December (last 
day of the 2025 school year for 
students). 

 
Sacraments 

Fri 8 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Yr 6 

Laudato Si  
“All of us can cooperate as instruments of God for the care of creation, each according to his or her own culture, 

experience, involvements and talents.” N14  Pope Francis 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Thank you, God 
Thank you God for sunrises and sunsets, rainbows and billowing clouds, a great 
football game, fresh clear water, a surf beach on a sunny day, a good friend, a 

kookaburra’s laugh, birds flying across the sky. 
Thank you for the smell of gum trees, sunlight dappling through the leaves, a 

crisp apple, a faithful dog, a friendly cat, morning dew on the grass. 
Thank you for good times, the love of my family, the love of my friends, my fa-

vourite song, a good laugh, the comfort of prayer, and feeling close to you, Lord. 
Amen 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
What a fantastic week it has been at Our Lady’s. A heartfelt thank you to our dedicated 
staff who have gone above and beyond to ensure students had rich and memorable learn-
ing experiences throughout the week. 
 
We kicked off with a special celebration for our Foundation students, who 
marked their incredible 100th day of school on Friday August 1. A joyful mile-
stone filled with fun and learning. This is just the beginning of their learning 
journey, and we are so proud, as a school, to be a part of it. But this journey is 
not one we take alone. In partnership with families and our parish communi-
ty, we will continue to nurture and walk alongside your child through some of the most 
important stages of their learning life.  
 
Our Year 3 students enjoyed a hands-on excursion to Edendale Farm, ex-
ploring sustainability and farm life, while Year 4 students visited the Water 
Treatment Plant, deepening their understanding of water systems and en-
vironmental care. 
 
A highlight of the week was when our Year 6 students welcomed 
Bishop Martin Ashe. This special visit allowed students to reflect 
on the gift of the Holy Spirit and further explore their understand-
ing of the Sacrament of Confirmation. It was a meaningful and 
spiritually enriching experience for all involved. 
We are incredibly proud of the effort and enthusiasm shown by 
both students and teachers across all these events. 
 
In line with recent updates from our governing body, Melbourne Archdio-
cese Catholic Schools (MACS), the school will begin trialling a new electronic 
sign-in system for all school events including assemblies. On these days, 
please follow the instructions provided below to ensure smooth entry. 
For all other visits to the school, whether you are volunteering or attending a 
meeting, we kindly ask that you complete a full visitor's pass at the office. 
We appreciate your support as we trial this new procedure and will be seeking feedback in 
the coming weeks. 
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School fee statements and other payments: 
 
Fee statements for the next installment have now been sent. The school office is open and 
available to collect any associated payments. 
If you are experiencing difficulties accessing your nominated payment method, please don’t hesitate to visit the office. 
Our staff are here to assist you. 
Thank you for your attention and ongoing support. 
 
New sign in procedures for whole school onsite events: 
 
As part of our commitment to Child Safety and Occupational Health and Safety (OHS), we 
have updated our onsite access procedures to ensure the wellbeing of all students, staff, and visitors, particularly in 
the event of an emergency. 
We are now using the VPASS sign-in system for all school events and assemblies. A specific event QR code will be avail-
able at the entrance. All visitors must sign in using this QR code upon arrival. 
To support this process, senior students will be on hand to assist, and we kindly ask that you allow an extra 5 minutes 
for signing in before the event begins. 
Thank you for your cooperation in helping us maintain a safe and secure school environment. 
 

VISITOR VPASS - EVENTS 
(Designated whole school events and Assembly) 

Please follow the instructions below. They will assist with logging into VPASS. 
It is important that you sign in. 
Signing into VPASS will add you to our school register for the day. This will ensure that you are SAFE and accounted for 
in case of an emergency. 
 
Instructions for signing into VPASS: 
 
Scan the QR code with your mobile device or a school iPad. 
You can scan the QR code by opening up the camera icon. 
 
Then: 

•Choose School Events 
Add your: 

•First name 
•Surname 

•Mobile number 
•Take a photo of yourself. 

 
Once you have signed in, you will be given a visitor’s sticker. You need to keep this sticker on at all times when at 
school. Please sign out when you are leaving our school. 
 

Warm regards, 

Caroline Madigan 
Mrs Caroline Madigan 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

BOOK WEEK IS COMING!! 
 

BOOK PARADE  
MONDAY 25 AUGUST 8.45am in the Hall 

Are you ready to dress up as your favourite 
book character?  

If you could choose to be anybody from a 
book, who would it be? 

You could be a superhero, a princess or a cat. 
 

Who will you choose? Will it be a mask, a 
wig, a hat? Crazy socks look great as well! 

 
Who will you be? What will you wear?  

We can’t wait to see!! 



 

The performance is repeated for each session.  

GROUP 1 - FI, 1K, 2M, 3E, 4G, 5C & 6A  

GROUP 2 - FJ, 1L, 2N, 3F, 4H, 5D & 6B  



 



 



 



 



 



 

ATTENTION ALL FOOTY GIRLS 
 

Footy girls, this one's for you!  
Whether you're just starting out or already play and want 
to take your game to the next level — the AFLW All Girls 
Superkick Centre at Whitten Oval is the place to be! Will 
take place 2 hours before each game! 

 
Dates: • Sat 16 August • Sat 30 August • Sun 21 
September • Fri 26 September • Fri 10 October 

 
$55 for the full program 

 
Mission Whitten Oval 

 
Girls aged 7–12 
Run by the Western Bulldogs & AFL Victoria– all skill lev-

els welcome. 
Each session will go for one hour and coached by AFL Vic Female coaches 

Register here: https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/df01ff 
#GirlsPlayFooty #AFLW #Superkick #WesternBulldogs #FootySkills #GameOnGirls 

#WFNL #WestIsBest #BulldogsAFLW 

https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/df01ff


 



 


